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Swaffham Town Council
Minutes of the Market, Events & Tourism Committee meeting held on Monday, 14th October 2019 at 6.30pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall Swaffham.

Present:







Mr F Eagle (In the Chair) 
Councillors:
Mrs L Beech, Mr S Bell, Mr G Edwards, Mr B Holmes, Mr I Pilcher, Mr K Sandle
Non-Councillors: 
Mr P Cross, Mr H Eagle, 
Town Clerk:

Mr R Bishop
Admin Assistant:

Ms K Furnass
Market Superintendent:
Mrs R Ostler
Members of the Public
0
1. Apologies for absence.
1.1 Miss K Wells – holiday

1.2 Mr H Eagle – prior commitment
2. Declarations of interest - for items included on the Agenda 
No declarations were received. 
3. Minutes
The minutes of the Market Committee meeting on 9th September were agreed and signed by the Chairman as an accurate record of the meeting
4. Report from the Deputy Town Clerk regarding Market issues - with input from the Market Superintendent:

4.1 New Casuals on the Market: -

•
Alan Edhill – raffia bags and hats – Mr Edhill would be attending as a casual for now.
•
Maria Gray – burger van  - Ms Gray to replace Meat & Eat. 
•
David Braithwaite – mini hot donuts – Mr Braithwaite has attended for two weeks.
•
Bridget Archibald – chalk & cheese, antiques & collectables – Ms Archibald will only be  attending occasionally.
· Tinas Country Kitchens – cakes & cupcakes. 
New Regular on the Market: -

•
Sarah Whybrow – PPS Pet Supplies
Christmas Light Switch-On and Christmas Market Sunday December 1st – an update was circulated at the meeting.
4.2 Market Superintendent’s report:

Christmas Eve Market or Sunday 22nd 
Stall holders were 11 to 1 in favour of holding the Christmas market on Tuesday 24th December. Breckland will need to be notified.

The Superintendent was asked whether the recent drop in price for hiring the gazebo had had an effect on bookings. She confirmed that yes it had, and that stall holders were happy.

A question was raised as to who would have priority over a particular site where there were two casuals, and one of them wished to become a regular. It was confirmed that the regular stall holder would have priority.

An issue was raised about the close proximity of the Auction and the next stall. It was confusing to the public where the stall ended, and the Auction started. It was asked whether a small stall could be sited between them to distinguish between the two.
It was agreed for the Market Superintendent to look into this.
5. To consider arrangements for Remembrance Sunday Parade 10th November 
This is something that the Town Council have always supported and would pay for the band
and wreath only. 
6. To consider shop/business display competition to be run for the festive season
It had been suggested to run a shop window competition. Arrangements will need to be organised to get this started. It was thought that a leaflet could go out to the shops and businesses. Cllr Homes had offered to organise a Face Book page to advertise the competition. Voting slips could be made available on the Councillor gazebo on the Saturday’s leading up to the Christmas Event where the winning display would be announced, and the prize presented at the event. The slips would also be available at the Town Hall.
It was agreed for the Committee to organise a shop window competition,
7. Update on the events for VE an VJ day
The Mayor wishes to support the VE Day celebrations on 8th May, by combining her Civic Reception with a Street Party type event. A decision is asked for tonight to agree the request.
The Town Clerk confirmed that a request for a Flypast on that day had been submitted but the Council will not hear anything until March 2020. He also confirmed that Breckland Council had launched a £30k fund for events for VE & VJ Day. There will be grants awarded of up to £500. There are also similar schemes being rolled out by County Council and the Norfolk Community Foundation. It was suggested that the Town council apply for any available grants. 
It was agreed for the Mayor to combine her Civic Reception with VE Day celebrations on 8th May with a street party type event.
It was agreed for the Town Clerk to apply for any available grants for VE/VJ day.
Cllr Eagle mentioned that the Chairman of Breckland Council wanted to hold an event for next year and that it might possibly be linked into  Swaffham’s event. Starting from Swaffham and finishing at Thetford, more details to follow next month.
8. To consider issues arising from advertised Auction at the Sacred Heart School Sports Hall on Saturday 26th October 
This issue has now been resolved satisfactorily with the Sacred Heart School and the Committee are asked if they are happy to award a temporary licence? 
It was agreed to award a temporary licence to the Sacred Heart School.
9. To consider future events programme that may arise out of Breckland Market Towns initiative scheme or Heritage Action Zones funding (if Successful)
A meeting is arranged for Thursday 17th October with the Breckland External Funding Officer John Mullen. The Mayor and Deputy Mayor have been invited to this meeting with the Chair of the Market Events & Tourism committee, also the Chair of the Planning and Built Environment Committee and the Transport, Access and Environment Committee. Others present will be a Swaffham Heritage representative, an Iceni Partnership representative, a Town Team representative and the Town Clerk. The aim of this meeting is to have all the details (programme design) completed by 20th December. 

The heads of terms are as follows: -

-              To create a map of the high street area that will be the focus for the HAZ in a shape

                file (digitalised and layered geo-mapping model)

-              To identify and range of projects with phasing and funding identified. 

-              To confirm partnership funding.

-              To engage the community in the planning process. (Community Engagement

               Statement required) 

-              To begin to gather baseline data for evaluation (footfall, empty buildings.)

-              To create a cultural consortia.

-              To plan to appoint a project officer with an advert in January.

There will be a lot of detail and resource allocation that needs to be assessed and decided.

A first meeting with the Historic England Regional adviser is to be arranged for the first week of November.
Concerns were raised by councillors about the amount of work required, also the time scale of a few weeks, and even if there were enough volunteers.
The Town Clerk informed the meeting that the Committee should concentrate on how many events could be delivered in the four years. The Heritage events should be centring around the Town Centre. One example is the 2020 Howard Carter celebrations being organised by the Museum. Speciality Markets are another example.
Councillors were asked to put forward any ideas as soon as possible.

10. Urgent Late Market, Event and Tourism related issues at the discretion of the Chairman (prior notification having been given).

· An issue was raised about the payment date policy of 15th of the month.
The Town Clerk had emailed a response to Councillors earlier in the day.
It was proposed to change the date of all electronic payments to 12th of the month to ensure payment by the 15th.

It was agreed to change the date of all electronic payments to 12th of the month to ensure payment by the 15th.
· The Committee are asked to agree to invite the Breckland Market Towns Initiative Officer to future meetings, as and when required.
It was agreed to invite the Breckland Market Towns Initiative Officer to future meetings, as and when required.
· Blachere – ‘Revive and Thrive’ Christmas Lights competition – Swaffham was awarded £1,000 prize for being a top 10 finalist. The Committee are now asked to delegate a small task and finish group of three to work with the Town Clerk or Deputy Clerk and then for the group arrange to purchase some lights from Blachere Illuminations Ltd for this year. 
It was agreed for Cllr’s Sandle, Skinner and Beech to form a Task & Finish group.
Two options were available to purchase lights:

1. To use the £1,000 prize money only. 

2. To add a further £1,000 raised earlier in the year for Christmas Lights to make a total of  £2,000.
It was agreed for option 2. To add a further £1,000 raised earlier in the year to make a total of £2,000.
· Music Festival – Sue Dent attended a recent Pub watch meeting where the group are keen to hold an event in early June next year. They will be looking to the Council to possibly play a part in organising something at the Buttercross to accompany the event. Mostly the group/pubs are organising the event themselves.
It was suggested that this was something the Council could support but that someone 

should attend the next meeting to gather more information.

It was agreed for Cllr’s Skinner and Beech to attend the next meeting to gather more

information. 
11. Next meeting
Monday 18th November  2019 6.30pm
Meeting Closed:
7.50p.m



Chairman……………………………










Initials: _____     


